 
Dear Sir/Madam:
 
We would like to bring to your attention, as well as to the attention of the European Organization for Nuclear Research (CERN), our concern about the fraud, waste and abuse of grant funds allocated by CERN to the state-controlled Belarusian scientific research community, including the National Academy of Sciences of Belarus. Our concern will be easy to understand in view of the fact that both the US and the EU called the 2020 Belarusian presidential election neither free, nor fair, and nor honest and in view of the unprecedented events that followed the election. 

Belarus has been gripped by peaceful mass protests against electoral fraud ever since August 9, 2020, the day of the election. Every day of the week, the people of Belarus have been peacefully protesting by organizing massive demonstrations, marches, rallies, strikes and other events in solidarity with those who were arrested or otherwise affected by the Lukashenko regime. All this activity has been taking place in the capital Minsk, as well as in cities and villages all across the country.

The government of the Republic of Belarus has responded with unprecedented violence against the peaceful protesters exercising their right to freedom of speech and freedom to protest, fundamental human rights that are guaranteed by the Constitution of the Republic of Belarus. As a result, a great number of peaceful protesters have become victims of violence perpetrated by employees of the Ministry of Internal Affairs of the Republic of Belarus. 

We believe that any external funding that is provided to the Ministry of Internal Affairs of  Belarus, either directly or indirectly, ends up financing the abuse of power and aggression of this repressive organization towards peaceful citizens of Belarus. 
According to its website (http://nasb.gov.by/eng/about/glavnaya/), “[t]he National Academy of Sciences of Belarus organizes and coordinates basic and applied scientific research carried out by all subjects of scientific activity, conducts basic and applied scientific research and development in the most important areas of natural, technical, humanitarian, social sciences and arts in order to obtain new knowledge about man, society, nature and artificially created objects to increase the scientific, technical, intellectual and spiritual potential of the Republic of Belarus”. 

We would like to point out that the National Academy of Sciences of Belarus is also directly subordinated to Alexander Lukashenko, former president of Belarus, who is currently illegitimate and not recognized as such my most countries of the world. All of the academy’s activities are directly controlled by the Administration of the President of the Republic of Belarus. The academy has no fair and transparent system of reporting on the use of funds received for international research projects, or on the use of grants awarded for local and statewide research. We believe that the lack of transparency is there specifically to hide that fact that at least part of the funds awarded to the Belarusian research community is diverted towards other purposes at the order of the President’s Administration. The research community is unable to report wrong-doing or to disobey a direct order of the President of Republic of Belarus, since, as  the Ministry of the Internal Affairs has shown to the entire world, doing this brings about grave consequences in personal or professional lives for anyone disobeying these policies.

We believe it to be our responsibility to stand in solidarity with the peaceful protesters who are fighting for their right to a free and fair election. We are strongly convinced that we should not allow the funds allocated to the sustainable development of our societies to be used fraudulently. Should irregularities in the use of research funds be discovered, we believe that both we and you have a duty to act upon such irregularities and not allow further abuse and misuse by institutions that are part of a regime responsible for serious human rights violations.  

As you may know, on March 19, 2019, the Group of States against Corruption (GRECO), the Council of Europe's anti-corruption body , issued a declaration in which it accused Lukashenko’s Belarus of non-compliance with the anti-corruption standards of the Council of Europe. Or, to put it bluntly, of corruption. GRECO strongly recommended that its 49 member-states pay utmost attention to the serious problem of corruption in the state bodies of Belarus.
Taking into account the blatant level of corruption that GRECO has documented, the bloody repressions that came to the fore, as well as a number of resolutions of the European Parliament requesting to stop funding the Lukashenka regime that feeds corruption in state bodies, we, as a human rights organization, have created an internal committee which conducts anti-corruption investigations of government-run programs in Belarus.

We ask you to help us fight corruption in our country and provide us with information on the following projects, which pose high risks of corruption.
  

 1. Project of the Program Horizon 2020 INTELUM (Marie Curie RISE project H2020-MSCA-RISE-2014), the leader of the team INP M.V.Korzhik (2015-2018), https://cordis.europa.eu/project/id/644260   

2. Project of the Program of European Cooperation for Science and Technology Action TD1401 "Fast Advanced Scintillator Timing" (COST-FAST), the leader of the team INP M.V.Korzhik (2015-2017), -  https://fast-cost.web.cern.ch/
We are interested in:
1. Detailed budget categories, the estimated costs of these projects, and especially the salaries of the members of the team in the Republic of Belarus.
2. The declared results of the projects.
Respectfully,
Olga Karatch 
